
 

 

Cherwell League Management Meeting Minutes  

Thursday 3rd September 2015 at BNOCC, Akeman Street, Bicester. 

Attendees  

 Richard Giles, Len Payne, David Pryor, Gary Murton, Nick Pykett, David Beck, Les Addison, Mike 

Dove & Zogey Hussain. 

Apologies 

Stuart Misseldine, Clive Ricks 

Minutes 

Minutes of the June meeting signed as a true record. 

Matters Arising 
 
In the absence of The Chairman, David Pryor would chair the meeting. 
 
Finance 
 
The assets of the CCL stand at £31,992.53. 
 
Gary Murton 
 
As Gary had to leave the meeting early he gave the following reports. 
 
Laptops 
All laptops, except for three, were being used successfully. There was a discussion as to whether 
there should be an extension of licenses so that scorers could use their own laptops. This will be 
discussed further. Mick Warren is offering training for anybody that requires it. 
Website 
There have been 5.5 million hits so far this year and last year’s total will be passed by the end of 
September. 
WK 17 & 18 
There have been a number of queries regarding the regulations and the number of exemptions that 
have been allowed. Each case is looked at on its own merit and a decision made based on the 
guidelines that the highest team must pick their strongest players. There was general agreement 
that the rules concerning weeks 17 & 18 should be looked at and tidied up. 



 
 
Bledlow Ridge v East Oxford 
 
Following incidents in this game, earlier in the season, it was decided that the Management 
Committee needed to look at a contradiction between the Rules of The League and the Constitution 
of The League. 
 
OCB Meeting 
 
The OCB are arranging a meeting to which all local and adjoining leagues will be invited to discuss 
the organisation of ‘Thames Valley’ cricket. It was unanimously agreed that the CCL would attend. 
Details will be received by the 18th September. 
 
Club Forums 
 
Nick Pykett will be organising the forums and will notify clubs of dates and venues. 
There are suggestions regarding overseas players and the wides rule which will be discussed at the 
forums. 
 
Presentation Evening 
 
Stuart Misseldine’s plan for the event was agreed to. 
 
Promotion & Relegation 
 
There is still no positive decision that can be made as the CL is dependent on the HCPL results during 
the last round of matches. 
 
AGM 
 
It was confirmed that the AGM will be held on the 19th November and details will be sent to clubs by 
the 8th October. 
 
Umpires 
 
There have been problems with some clubs not nominating umpires. Les Addison will look at this if 
he is still in post next season. 
 
Grounds Committee 
 
Mike Dove raised issues about the quality of two grounds. These will discussed at future meetings. 
 
AOB 
 
Len Payne was given unanimous approval to proceed with legal proceeding against ONHand Sports. 
 
 
 
 
 



Future Meetings and Events 
 
Management Meeting 
1st October 2015 
 
Annual Dinner 
31st October 2015 
 
AGM 
19th November 2015 
 
All meetings will be held at Bicester & North Oxford Cricket Club, Akemen Street, Bicester and 
commence at 7.30pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


